
Versatile K9 Sports Club 

Annual Awards Dinner/Meeting 
Jan. 13, 2019 

 
BOARD ATTENDEES: 
Mary Meila, Maureen McEntee, Alex Niles, Bobbie Wood, Sharon Graham, Jeanne 
Thompson, Pat Sarles, Sue Kander 
 
Guests: Members of Versatile K9 Sports club 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  

• Beginning Balance 12/1/19 $20,181.15 
• Ending Balance 12/31/19  $19,697.51  

 
 
Mary spoke to the club members about volunteering at club events. A list of 
2019 schedule of activities was provided for everyone. Mary said that in 
order to keep offering all of the activities, much more help is needed. There 
is danger of those who volunteer for many activities, such as Michelle 
Ostrander chairing two Nosework trials in two months, burning out. There is 
a great deal of work “behind the scene” as in Michelle’s and other Trial 
Secretary & Chairperson cases. If someone is not able to help for a full 
weekend, a one day option would be helpful, especially for 
Nosework/Scentwork. Mary emphasized the very real issue of volunteering 
& if club members are not able to fill the worker slots, outside help, ie: Girl 
Scouts, Boy Scouts, etc. may be needed. 
 
Maureen asked that if an email is sent asking for event volunteers, please 
respond yes or no. 
 
Award certificates were prepared by Bobbie Wood & given out by Mary and 
Maureen. Raffle baskets, prepared by Michelle Orlando with Patty Bryce’s 
help, were awarded. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Board Meeting – 2/8/19 

1 


